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Date issued: 3rd of July 2023

Freedom of Information Request 91/23
 
We are writing in response to your Freedom of Information request. Your request has been considered in accordance with the requirements of the Freedom of Information Act and our Data and Information Management Policy.
 
YOU ASKED US…

Could you please provide further information, on how many consultants the fee of £14.2million covers, as well as how much of the money came from the Welsh Government.

Can you provide a list of companies used by Transport for Wales for consultancy since 2018.

RESPONSE

Transport for Wales used a total of 40 consultancies. 

TfW Rail’s costs are mainly funded by a mix of commercial income from rail travel and other commercial activities, and Welsh Government subsidy income – it is not possible to specific how individual spend items are funded from these sources.

Please see the below list of consultancies used – 

	Consultancy suppliers

	AB RAIL

	Acorn

	AEGIS Engineering Services

	AEGIS Engineering Sytems Ltd

	Alstom Transport

	Amalgamated Construction Ltd

	AMDS Consultants Ltd

	Amey

	ATTENTION-CO LTD

	Blake Morgan LLP

	Burges Salmon LLP

	CGD Project Management

	Channel Compliance Ltd

	Collosys Limited

	Corderoy Infrastructure Ltd

	DMS

	Egis Transport Solutions Ltd

	Espida Limited

	Expleo Engineering UK Ltd

	Golley Slater Group Limited

	Hays Specialist Recruitment Ltd

	Infinitive

	JS Data Protection Advisors

	Kase Consultants Ltd

	Omnia Procurement Limited

	On Track

	Oskari

	OSR Commercial Services Limited

	Penmark

	Pointer Project Management Ltd

	Practicus Ltd

	Programme And Commercial Services Limited

	RACON

	RedCortex Limited

	Rowfield Commercial Ltd

	SNC Lavlin

	Spencer-Rigby & Pentecost Consulting Ltd

	Toolan Management Services

	TXM Consult

	Zellis UK Ltd




We hope this information is of use to you. 

Yours sincerely,  
 
Transport for Wales

Appeal Rights
If you are unhappy with the way your request has been handled and wish to make a complaint or request a review of our decision, please write to the Head of Freedom of Information at either Transport for Wales, 3 Llys Cdwyn, Pontypridd, CF37 4TH or freedomofinformation@tfw.wales. Your request must be submitted within 40 working days of receipt of this letter. If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. 
The Information Commissioner (ICO) can be contacted at Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or you can contact the ICO through the 'Make a Complaint' section of their website on this link: https://ico.org.uk/make-a-complaint/ 
The relevant section to select will be "Official or Public Information".
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